
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
8 September 2025 
 
 
 
To the Resident 
Burrell Street / Gregory Street  
CLAYFIELD  QLD  4011 
 
 
 
Dear Resident(s), 
 
 

Installation of Narrow Street Parking Signs in Burrell Street and Gregory 
Street, Clayfield 

 
 
Council has recently become aware that parked vehicles (on road) within your street 
has caused access issues for through traffic, particularly waste refuse trucks, when 
vehicles have parked directly opposite one another, and as a consequence leaving 
less than three (3) metres of clear through access.   
 
Under the Queensland Road Rules motorists must leave a minimum of three (3) 
metres of clear roadway between their vehicle and another parked vehicle(s); the 
kerbside opposite; dividing strip(s); traffic island(s) or unbroken dividing line(s). 
Particularly for access purposes for emergency service vehicles and waste refuse 
trucks.  
 
Therefore, Council will be installing ‘Narrow Street’ parking signs within your street to 
encourage drivers to park in a staggered arrangement, in order to leave the required 
legal space for through traffic when parking. It is anticipated that these signs will be 
installed by the end of September 2025. 
 
 
An example of the ‘Narrow Street’ parking sign is shown overleaf:  
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Should you have any queries regarding this letter, please e-mail the Ward Office at 
hamilton.ward@bcc.qld.gov.au or via phone 3403 1095. 
 
Should you witness vehicles parking (on road) and not leaving the required minimum 
space of three (3) metres for through access, then Council strongly encourages you 
to report such parking by contacting Council Contact Centre on 3403 8888. 
 
    
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Julia Dixon 
Councillor for Hamilton Ward 
Brisbane City Council 


